
Los Osos Community Services District  
Minutes of the Special Meeting of November 4, 2021 

AGENDA ITEM DISCUSSION OR ACTION 
 

 

 

1.  CALL TO ORDER/  
ROLL CALL 

President Womack called the meeting to order at 5:01 p.m.  
 
Roll Call: 
Chuck Cesena, Director – Present 
Troy Gatchell, Director– Present 
Marshall Ochylski, Director- Present 
Matthew Fourcroy, Vice President – Present 
Christine Womack, President – Present 
 

The following Staff was present: 
Ron Munds, General Manager 
Jeffrey Minnery, District Counsel 
Laura Durban, Administrative Services Manager 
 

2.  GENERAL ACTION ITEM         
 

A. Provide Input into the 
County of San Luis Obispo 

Redistricting Process 
 

General Manager Munds introduced Morgan Torell and Kristen Eriksson from the County of San Luis 
Obispo who provided a presentation on the background and what is currently occurring with the 
Redistricting of Supervisorial Districts for San Luis Obispo County. 
 
The Board and County representatives discussed minority representation, Cal Poly’s District, the 
plans provided in the presentation, the process for selection, and the process to provide comments to 
the Board of Supervisors. 
 
Public Comment – Don Maruska commented on the importance of Los Osos representation; 
Communities of Interest and keeping the North Coast as one District should take priority; Partisan 
preference; Plan C & D not being legal options.  
 
Anonymous in the Q & A inquired if the presentation will be made available online.  
 
The presentation is made available on the Los Osos CSD website.  
 
The Board discussed how districting is part of the Los Osos CSD business; commented on primary 
issue being community of interest; on keeping the North Coast in one district; on Board Members and 
the General Manager providing public comment at the Board of Supervisors meeting; provided 
comments on a letter to the Board of Supervisors regarding the Districts.  
 
The Board directed staff to write a letter to the Board of Supervisors emphasizing that the District 
wants to preserve the North Coast as a community of interest, including Los Osos sharing an Estuary, 
economy and transportation with Morro Bay and the North Coast, and future water issues that are 
coming up. Also, to include voicing support for Plan A and Plan B.  
 
 

3.  PUBLIC COMMENT FOR 
ITEMS NOT ON THE AGENDA 

 

None 

4.  ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned to closed session at 5:46 p.m. 


